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Rick Brophy, Commander

The Commander’s Corner...
 Hello everyone. It seems that 
September and October flew by 
and here we are at the winter 
season already. 
 I would like to look back and 
thank everyone that was involved 
in the Holiday at Home Parade. 
Out Post represented themselves 
at a very high standard. I had 
the great privilege of riding on 
the float with the Blue and Gold 
Star Mothers. I can tell you they 
are absolutely a top notch group. 
Thank You. All that happened that 
day was possible due to the great 
work done by our Public Relations 
Officer, Bill Kelly. From all our 
Post 598 members, Thank You 
Bill for everything you have done 
and continue to do for the Post. 
 Our Rocky Couch Memorial 
Golf outing was a great time by 
all who participated. Our numbers 
were down this year for some 

reason. I would like to thank all 
of you who played and kept this 
tradition going. Next year there 
will be a lot of changes so please 
everyone that can participate, 
please do so. All money raised 
is given to Hospice in Rocky’s 
name.
 They say hurricanes never hit 
Ohio but if you had a chance to 
see all our trees at the Legion 
you would probably disagree. 
At last count we lost 62 trees. 
Verbal estimates to remove trees 
and clean up the property was in 
excess of $16,000. Once again 
with the help of Post 598 members 
we are 3/4 complete in our clean 
up efforts and the Post so far has 
spent $900. There are to many 
people to list that have helped in 
this effort. A big THANK YOU 
to Marty Wenzler from Wenzler 
Construction for the backhoe 

work he did on the trees. On top of 
the thousands of dollars he saved 
the Post, along with his brother 
Joe, they were able to make it 
safer for the members to do their 
work. Thanks again.
 The holiday season is here. 
Please be safe and most of all 
support all the Legion functions 
that you can. The prosperity of 
the Post depends on your support. 
September and October were good 
months for the Post. Financially 
we finished in the black, which is 
always a great thing. The reason 
for that is once again the support 
of our Post 598 family  (Reg, SAL 
and Auxiliary).
Thank you. Merry Christmas

Kettering American Legion Post No. 598
5700 Kentshire Drive Kettering, OH 45440-4248 Phone: 937-433-9327

November/December 2008

Gavin Long
Commander

The Commander’s Corner...
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 HAPPY HOLIDAYS. It is the 
holiday season already and it 
seems like we just had the picnic.
 The Auxiliary has some fun and 
different activities planned for the 
holidays, along with some of the 
old standards. First on November 
16 & December 21 you will find 
the CMN Bake Sale in full swing 
during the brunch and Dec. during 
dinner. So we need our bakers 
to pull out their pans to donate 
goodies and those non-bakers to 
pick up the holiday goodies at the 
sale.
 We will be selling Elder-
Beerman coupon books in 
November. You donate $5.00 and 
receive a $10.00 coupon, plus lots 
of other discounts for your holiday 
shopping. The Elder-Beerman 
sale is November 15th and each 

$5.00 donation goes to Children’s 
Miracle Network.
 Don’t forget our troops overseas. 
We really need donations in 
November so we can get packages 
to our troops for Christmas. Some 
of the items they really want are 
beef jerky, small bottles of baby 
oil, greeting cards, and of course 
all items on our list. Just bring 
them in and place them under the 
sign in table. Thank you.
 Nov. 9th we are starting a 
Sunday dinner with the Post from 
noon to 2:00 pm. It is a great 
family time, come in and join us.
 Nov. 10th Auxiliary meeting; 
bring in your items for the Battered 
Woman’s Shelter (children’s items 
too). Please place them in the Post 
van out front and they will be 
delivered the next day. Please do 

not bring items inside.
 Dec. 3rd is the Christmas Party 
at the VAMC. They need our help 
passing out gifts to the veterans 
10 am-1 pm.
 Dec. 5th Post Christmas 
Auction, 7:00 pm. Please bring in 
your gently used items to auction 
(please no clothing).
 Dec. 27th is the after Christmas 
Party at the VAMC. There will be 
a luncheon for the veterans from 
11-3 pm, please bring cookies.
 Check your calendar for all of 
the other great dinners and parties 
going on at the Post during the 
holidays, hope to see you there.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS

Ellen

Auxiliary President’s Corner...

 Our new garage is finished and provides 
much needed storage for us all. Now that the 
garage is in place, we have another large project 
being proposed. As you may be aware, we have 
a beautiful 3.5 acre wooded area adjacent to our 
Post. This area has a tremendous potential to 
generate revenue and to be used for Post func-
tions that we all can enjoy. 
 Right now, the Ohio Veterans’ BBQ Cook-
off is the only major event held in the wooded 
area/park that generates a profit for our Post 
and helps to raise funds for donations to our 
Veterans. 
 This coming year will be the seventh straight 
year for the BBQ Cook-off at our Post. In looking 
over the past BBQ events, one issue continues 
to surface – the lack of ample electricity. While 
we have been able to rent or have generators 
donated to us in the past, the expenses associ-
ated with providing electricity at the BBQ Cook-
off is a major drain on profits and drastically 
reduces the funds available to support our local 
Veterans. 
 The lack or non-existent electrical service in 
our wooded/park area makes it almost impos-
sible to hold other outdoor events that could 
significantly increase our income, support for 
our Veterans and eliminate the costs of setting 
up temporary electric service. Putting electrical 
service in our park area will give us the flexibility 
to hold other major outdoor events, provide en-
tertainment for our Post family and will ensure 
that we meet all applicable electrical codes. 
 We are just now in the developmental stages 
of putting electrical service in the park area and 
do not have any firm quotes on doing the job. 
What we do know is that the cost to put electrical 
service in the wooded area/park will exceed the 
$10,000 threshold established by our Post’s By-
Laws. To be compliant with our By-Laws, we will 
be bringing this issue to the floor at our next gen-
eral meeting, will post the information regarding 
the project in the foyer at the Post, and will be 
reading the proposal at the next three General 
Meetings as required by our By-Laws.
 Please accept this narrative as the official 
notice of a proposal to expend funds above our 

threshold established by our Post By-Laws. We 
must continue to plan for the future to insure 
that we have a Post that is profitable, well main-
tained, and that you can be proud of. We hope to 
have your support in this endeavor. 
 New Years Eve – Back by popular demand, 
we have the Hathaways Band entertaining us 
again this year. Tickets for this event will go on 
sale December 1st @ 2 pm. The New Year’s 
Eve Party was sold out last year and we antici-
pate that we will sell out again this year.
 We will be serving “finger foods” again this 
year and will allow carry-in foods for your enjoy-
ment. Feel free to bring in your favorite pizza, 
vegetable tray, or similar goodies. As always, all 
beverages must be purchased from the Post. 
 If you do not have an assigned seat, seating 
will be on a first come basis as it was last year.
 Please get your tickets early and join us in 
ringing in 2013.
 We have been made aware that some Vet-
erans are unable to get an identification (ID) 
card from the Veterans Administration due to 
a financial criteria associated with their applica-
tions. Since these Veterans are not able to get 
this ID, they have no easy method of proving 
they are in fact a Veteran. Therefore, they do 
not receive some of the Veterans’ discounts that 
are available from local stores such as Home 
Depot and Lowes. An alternative to getting an ID 
from the Veterans Administration is to take your 
discharge papers (DD-214) with you when you 
go to get your Ohio driver license renewed. The 
Ohio Department of Motor Vehicles will identify 
you as a Veteran on your driver’s license and 
then you can use your driver’s license at local 
stores to receive your Veterans’ discounts.
 We hope that you have a great holiday season 
and look forward to having you frequent your 
Post during the holidays. Remember, this is your 
Post and we want you to enjoy it.
  God bless you and the USA.
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Except Nov. 22nd-23rd

11:30 am-1:30 pm

God Bless America, 
Rhonda Hunter

Auxiliary President’s Corner...

Vicki L. Howard
Realtor
Master Sales Professional
Professional Business Development
At Home With Diversity
Core Values Club

(937) 572-8593 Cell
(937)425-6567 E-Fax
vhoward@sibcycline.com

8353 Yankee Street
Centerville, OH 45458-1809
www.sibcycline.come/vhoward
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• DISABILITY
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www.healthcare4one.com
93 W. Franklin St. • 438-0188
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 Season’s Greetings,
 Congratulations, we did it!  The National Citation 
Plaque in Central Division for the Unit with the best 
overall VA&R program was awarded to Unit 598.  
Everyone should be proud; this is a collaborative effort of 
Auxiliary, Legion, and SAL. 
 We would like to extend a huge thank you to all 
Veterans and service personnel for your service to us and 
our country.  As a small token of our appreciation, we will 
serve complimentary bean soup and cornbread November 
12th starting at noon. 
 With the holidays approaching, please bring non-
perishable food items for the Thanksgiving and Christmas 
baskets.  As a joint Legion Family effort these baskets 
will be distributed to local military families in need of a 
helping hand. 
 Once again it’s time to clean out your garage, attic, 
cabinets, etc. and bring all unwanted items to the Post 
for the Christmas Auction on December 7th.  No clothing 
please.  Funds raised from this event helps to supply 
turkeys, hams, and other perishable food for the above 
baskets.  It also helps to purchase gifts for the Children’s 
Christmas party.
 The Children’s Christmas Party will be held on 
December 16th from 2:00 – 4:30.  Please sign up your 
children/grand-children.  This is the only way we can 
assure each child receives a gift from Santa.
 Membership dues must be paid by December 31st to 
keep your key card activated.
 We wish you a safe and happy holiday season.

Thanksgiving Dinner
Nov. 17th  —5-7 pm—$8.00 • Turkey and all the trimmings.

Special Holiday Hours
Thanksgiving Post Opens @ 2pm • Chrismas Eve Post closes @ 6 pm

Christmas Day Post opens @ 5 pm with mystery bartenders

Sunday Special

Buckets of Beer

Saturday,
December 8th

Army/Navy Game
Dec. 8th, 3 pm

Food available 2-7 pm
Enjoy the fun!!

$50. Vince DeVanney
$50. DeVonne Kohl
$50. John R Finke
$50. D L White - not Dave
$100.  Dick Wemple
$200.  Scott Miller / Chuck Smithhart

Thank You for your support.

Gas Raffl e
Winners of the Gas Raffl e held at this years 
BBQ Cook-off are as follows:

New Years Eve Party
Snacks, Finger Food,

Party Favors & Champagne
at Midnite

The Hathaways
will entertain you.

Tickets $12.00 in advance
$15.00 @ the door.

Doors open @ 8 pm
Music Starts @ 9 pm

Tickets go on sale Dec. 1st, 2 pm
for assigned seating.

Christmas Auction
Dec. 7th—7:30 pm

Please bring your donated items to the Post by Dec. 6th

Children’s Christmas Party
Dec. 16th  —1:30-4:30 pm

Must Sign-up your Children and Grandchildren in advance

Christmas Dinner
Dec. 15th—5-7 pm

$8.00
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December 2012

November 2012

Aux.
Executive Mtg.

6:30 pm

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

VA Hospital
Visit—6:15 pm

Regular
Aux. Meeting

6:30 pm

Big Ten
Championship 

Game
Kitchen Open
During Game

Aux. Executive
Meeting—6:30 pm

 Mike’s
 Pork Tenderloin or 

Fish Sand. Fries & Slaw
6-7:30 pm—$5.00

VA Hospital
Visit—6:15 pm Chris Katros

7-10 pm

SAL Meeting
6:30 pm

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

Lunch served Mon.-Fri.
Except Nov. 22nd-23rd

11:30 am-1:30 pm

Lunch served Mon.-Fri.

Except Dec. 24th, 26th and Dec. 31st

11:30 am-1:30 pm

Thanksgiving
Dinner
5-7 pm
$8.00

Post closes

@ 6 pm 

Rachael’s
Pizza Nite

6-8 pm—$10.00

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

Kitchen Open
11:30-1:30 pm

and 5-7 pm

Kitchen Open
11:30-1:30 pm

and 5-7 pm

Kitchen Open
11:30-1:30 pm

and 5-7 pm

Regular
Post Meeting

7:30 pm

Post Executive
Meeting—6:30 pm

Joe’s
Post Brunch

9-11 am—$7.00
Sunday Special
Buckets of Beer

Sunday Special

Buckets of Beer

Regular
Aux. Meeting

6:30 pm

Rhonda’s
Shrimp Dinner
6-8 pm—$9.00

Kitchen Open
11:30-1:30 pm

and 5-7 pm

Kids Christmas
Party

2:00-4:30 pm

P

A

S

P

$1.00 Burgers
5-7 pm

A

Army/Navy
Game Party

3 pm
Food Available

2-7 pm

S

A

Kitchen Open
11:30-1:30 pm

and 5-7 pm

Veterans Day
Observed

Bean Soup &
Cornbread

starts @ Noon

Planning
Meeting—7:30 pm

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

Christmas
Auction 7:30 pm
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Larry’s
Post Brunch

9-11 am—$7.00

SAL Meeting
6:30 pm

Kitchen Open
11:30-1:30 pm
and 5-7 pm

Kitchen Open
11:30-1:30 pm

and 5-7 pm

Post
Executive

Meeting—6:30 pm

Regular Post
Meeting-7:30 pmSunday Special

Buckets of Beer

Joe’s
Post Brunch

9-11 am—$7.00

Open ball in hand 
pool—7 pm

Pasta Dinner
5-7 pm—$6.00

Jim Mote
8:30-11:30 pm

Christmas
Dinner

5-7 pm—$8.00

Pasta Dinner
5-7 pm—$6.00

 Mike’s
 Pork Tenderloin

or Fish Sand.
Fries & Slaw

6-7:30 pm—$5.00
Horse Race Nite

7:30 pm

Rachael’s
Pizza Nite

6-8 pm—$10.00
Jim Mote

8:30-11:30 pm

Doug’s Broasted 
Chicken Dinner
5-7 pm—$8.00

Holly Smith Karaoke
7:30-11:30 pm

Kitchen Open
6-8 pm

• LIFE
• 401K
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 We would like to extend a huge thank you to all 
Veterans and service personnel for your service to us and 
our country.  As a small token of our appreciation, we will 
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12th starting at noon. 
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perishable food items for the Thanksgiving and Christmas 
baskets.  As a joint Legion Family effort these baskets 
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helping hand. 
 Once again it’s time to clean out your garage, attic, 
cabinets, etc. and bring all unwanted items to the Post 
for the Christmas Auction on December 7th.  No clothing 
please.  Funds raised from this event helps to supply 
turkeys, hams, and other perishable food for the above 
baskets.  It also helps to purchase gifts for the Children’s 
Christmas party.
 The Children’s Christmas Party will be held on 
December 16th from 2:00 – 4:30.  Please sign up your 
children/grand-children.  This is the only way we can 
assure each child receives a gift from Santa.
 Membership dues must be paid by December 31st to 
keep your key card activated.
 We wish you a safe and happy holiday season.

Sunday Special
Buckets of Beer

Larry’s
Post Brunch

9-11 am—$7.00

Sunday Special
Buckets of Beer

Sunday Special
Buckets of Beer

23 24

30 31New Years Eve

Party

Post
Opens—5 pm

Mystery
Bartenders

$1.00 Burgers
5-7 pm

$1.00 Burgers
5-7 pm

$1.00 Burgers—5-7 pm

$1.00 Burgers
5-7 pm

$1.00 Burgers
5-7 pm

$1.00 Burgers
5-7 pm

Kitchen
 Closed

Sunday Special
Buckets of Beer

HAPPY
VETERANS DAY

Betsy’s
Stuffed Peppers
5-7 pm—$7.00
Chris Katros

7:30-10:30 pm
Kitchen
Closed

Thanksgiving 
Day

Post Opens @ 2 pm
NO DRAWING

Kitchen
Closed

Rhonda’s
Shrimp Dinner
6-8 pm—$9.00

Holly Smith Karaoke
7:30-11:30 pm

Kitchen
Closed

Ohio State
Michigan Party
Starts @ Noon
Food Available
Beer & Drink

Specials

Jim’s
Breakfast in a Bag
9-11 am—$5.00

Sunday Special

Buckets of Beer

Pearl Harbor Day

Holly Smith Karaoke
8:30-11:30 pm

Horse Race Nite
Nov. 2nd—7:30 pm

New	Years	Eve	Party
Tickets for assigned seating go on sale

Dec. 1st, 2 pm—$12 in advance
Enjoy the Hathaways

NO DRAWING



Banquet Room Rental
All your celebration needs start with a great facility.

You can rent our banquet hall at reasonable rates.
Great for Weddings, Retirement Parties, Birthday Parties, 

Reunions, Offi ce Parties, etc.
Call  the Post at 433-9327 for information or

E-mail: banquetbilly@yahoo.com         Visit: americanlegionpost598.net

Post Offi cers
Commander  Rick Brophy
1st Vice Commander Joe Law
2nd Vice Commander Betsy  Law
Financial Offi cer Mike Kling
Adjutant Robert Sorah
Sergeant-at-Arms  Jim O’Neil
Chaplain Don Fanger
Canteen Manager Dave Tracy

Auxiliary Offi cers
President Rhonda Hunter
1st Vice President    Joyce Cooper
2nd Vice President          Viola Wenzler 
Secretary/Treas.      Vicki Howard
Sergeant-at-Arms Debbie Patten
Chaplain Wendy Banks

SAL Offi cers
Commander Doug Spisak
1st Vice Commander Steve Spraley
2nd Vice Commander Jeff Hecht
Finance Offi cer Larry Edwards
Adjutant Larry Edwards
Sergeant-at-Arms Tom Storck
Chaplain Gary Pester
Advisor Gavin Long

POST 598 OFFICERS 
2012-2013 Post Everlasting

We honor them for their deeds for God & Country. We wish to those who mourn a 
departed one the hope that time will heal all sorrow and bring consoling peace.

Don Fanger, Chaplain

Lawrence H. Mackey
George J. Rohr
Russell S. Pursley
Anthony E. Pohl

Warren R. Clawson
Gerald O. Oldiges
Sheridan F. Leiter

Hours of Operation: Mon.-Thurs. 11 am-11 pm, Fri & Sat. 11 am-1 am, Sun. Noon-10 pm


